

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Complete the text with the superlative form of the adjectives in brackets.

Where is the ¹ _____ (good) place to live in the world? There are many ideas about this. Some people like big, modern cities. The ² _____ (modern) city perhaps is probably Tokyo, and it's also the ³ _____ (big) city in the world. Other people want to live in nature. One of the ⁴ _____ (beautiful) countries is Costa Rica. Perhaps the ⁵ _____ (pretty) place to live in Costa Rica is Tamarindo, but it's also one of the ⁶ _____ (expensive) places to live in the country. For people who like good weather, perhaps Hawaii has the ⁷ _____ (nice) weather in the world.

/7

2 Put the words in brackets in the correct order to complete the conversation.

- A: Did you see the message? Hassan ¹ _____ (have / going / is / to) a birthday party on Sunday at his house!
- B: Yes, I saw. ² _____ (going / go / Are / you / to)?
- A: Yes, of course! ³ _____ (help / I'm / to / going) him with the food.
- B: I'm not sure if I can go. ⁴ _____ (to / visit / going / I'm) my grandmother that day.
- A: Oh no! I hope you can come. ⁵ _____ (to / have / We / going / are) lots of food and entertainment.
- B: Entertainment?
- A: Yes! There ⁶ _____ (is / to / be / going) a band!
- B: Well, ⁷ _____ (going / I'm / to / miss / not) that!

/7

3 Choose the correct words to complete the text.

The last day at school was ¹ **good** / **well**. We had some work to do, but we did it ² **quick** / **quickly** and then we played games. All the students laughed and talked ³ **noisy** / **noisily**. This is something we never usually do! At the end of the day, our teacher said that we all did ⁴ **good** / **well** in our exams, too! I felt really ⁵ **happy** / **happily** about that, because I worked very ⁶ **hard** / **hardly**.

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Complete the sentences with the words in the box. You do not need to use two of the words.

area	coast	forest	middle	ocean	rocks
top	west				

- This is the most expensive _____ in the city. Houses cost a lot of money here.
- The national park is just to the _____ of the city.
- I love the sea and go to the _____ every weekend.
- There is a nice restaurant at the _____ of that hotel – it's on the roof.
- We often go walking in the _____ on Sundays. We like to see the trees and listen to the birds.
- There is a big park in the _____ of the city. People often go for a walk there after work.

/6

5 Match the sentence halves.

- I love visiting
 - I normally take lots
 - We always try
 - My father likes going on
 - I always use
 - It is better to go with
 - I always enjoy doing
- a the local foods.
- b of photos when I go on holiday.
- c a guidebook when I go to a new place.
- d a friend on holiday.
- e museums and art galleries.
- f a class in the evenings.
- g organised tours.

/7

6 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences and questions.

- 1 I want to check my email. Is there **gym** / **wifi**?
- 2 I'd like a room with two beds – a **double** / **twin** room.
- 3 Can I have a room with a **bath** / **restaurant**?
- 4 I want to exercise. Is there a **gym** / **hairstylist's** here?
- 5 I want to buy something in the **gift shop** / **swimming pool**.
- 6 It's very hot. Put the **air conditioning** / **bath** on.
- 7 There is a **car park** / **spa** next to the hotel where you can relax and enjoy the pool.

17

HOW TO ...

7 Choose the correct answer (a or b).

A: Hi. I am here to ¹ ____ in. My name is Jason Davies.

B: Ah yes, Mr Davies. Here is your key. Just ² ____ the lift to the fifth floor and you are in room 515.

A: Can I leave something in the ³ ____?

B: Yes. There is one in the room that you can use. It's in the wardrobe.

A: And when do I pay the ⁴ ____?

B: When you leave.

A: OK, thanks.

B: You can leave your ⁵ ____ here and we will take it to your room.

A: Thank you.

- | | |
|-------------|-------------|
| 1 a check | b stay |
| 2 a keep | b take |
| 3 a safe | b reception |
| 4 a room | b bill |
| 5 a luggage | b transfer |

/5

8 Match the replies (a–e) with the comments and questions (1–5).

- 1 Hello. I've lost my key.
- 2 Can someone help me?
- 3 I can carry that for you.
- 4 Can you print my boarding pass, please?
- 5 I'm really sorry, but we're busy at the moment.

- a Thank you, but I'm okay.
- b No problem. I'll come back later.
- c Let me give you another one.
- d Of course. Right away.
- e Yes, I'll do it now.

/5

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT8.01] Listen to three people talk about places they are visiting. Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- Hannah is staying **near to** / **far from** the city.
- The **warmest** / **coldest** months are December and January.
- The north of Okinawa has a lot of **people** / **forests**.
- The weather is often **nice** / **bad** on the island.
- There are lots of **celebrations** / **tourists** in Seville in April.

/5

2 [Audio UT8.01] Listen again. Complete the sentences with words from the audio. Write one word for each answer.

- Hannah is staying by the _____.
- Taking a boat is _____ than using a car.
- Tina is visiting the _____ of Okinawa.
- There is a pizza restaurant at the top of a _____.
- It is best to _____ around Seville.

/10

READING

3 Read Jack's email. Match the information (1–5) with the paragraphs (A–E).

- What Jack's parents like. _____
- When Jack wants to see Danni. _____
- Where they are staying. _____
- What Jack doesn't like. _____
- What is in the hotel. _____

/5

Hi Danni,

A

How are you? I'm on holiday at the moment. I am staying by the sea in Egypt with my family. It's really hot here! I love the area. It is really beautiful and quiet, and we're at a really lovely hotel.

B

I have a twin room with my older brother and my parents are in the room next to us. We can see the sea from our balcony, too! The hotel has got two restaurants and two swimming pools. We eat breakfast in the hotel, but we go out at lunchtime and in the evenings.

C

Yesterday, we went sightseeing and saw the city. We went in a taxi, and it took about 30 minutes. In the city, we had an app with directions so we didn't get lost. We went to see a big library and a museum and then had lunch in the park. When we got back to the hotel, I was very tired. I don't enjoy sightseeing much. I like just relaxing on holiday.

D

Tomorrow, me and my brother are going to stay by the pool at the hotel, but my mum and dad are going to visit the city again. They want to go to an expensive restaurant in the city and try some traditional food. They love eating new things. Then, they are going to go on a boat trip in the afternoon.

E

We are going to come home on Sunday. Would you like to come over to my house next week? I can show you the photos I took. I took lots in the city, but also of the beach near the hotel.

See you soon,
Jack

4 Read the email again. Complete each sentence with one word from the email.

- Jack's _____ are in a room near him.
- They only have _____ at the hotel.
- They went to the _____ yesterday.
- They used an _____ to find the museum.
- Jack wants Danni to look at his _____.

/10

WRITING

5 Look at the underlined parts of the sentences. Are they correct (C) or incorrect (I)?

1 My dad was tired, so we went home. _____

2 I ate a lot because I feel sick. _____

3 We didn't want to cook, so we tried the new Italian restaurant. _____

4 I went to the beach because it was a nice day. _____

5 The room was noisy because we moved to a quieter one. _____

/5

6 Write a description of a place you visited in the last five years. Write about 80 words.

Include this information:

- Where you went.
- What you did there.
- Who you went with.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 What / going / do / at the weekend?
- 2 What city / would / like / visit?
- 3 Why / would / like / go there?
- 4 Where / go / for / last holiday?
- 5 What / activities / do / there?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20